
21 November 2017 Malo Cinco Meeting notes 
 
First agenda was the calendar. Moon asked if we should move the 
filming to weeks 2 and 3 of January and have auditions first 
week of January. We looked at the calendar and it’s not possible 
due to school. Bounced around a few ideas about where to do the 
auditions. Robert said, “hell no I wouldn’t want a bunch of 
strangers in my house” and we decided to do virtual auditions. 
Robert was tasked to come up with “sides” for the talent to 
speak into a simple video on their mobile device and mail it to 
us at malocincocasting@gmail.com. That’s a real email address 
and the password is the name of the short film we are shooting. 
Deadline will be 31 December. We need to work on developing a 
logline for the movie. 
 
Taskings for talent 

 Robert – Develop sides for talent to speak for auditions. 
 Everyone (Gabby POC) – Submit one-line logline ideas to 

Gabby before the next meeting. 
 Everyone (Moon POC) – Use logline to advertise for 

potential talent. Develop Social Media campaign to canvass 
for talent. 

 
 
The topic of conversation went into Guber Driver. There were a 
couple of discussions about the layout of the script. We 
believed that the skeleton of the script works but we all want 
to throw in our piece of the montage. Our discussion was 
probably similar to writers on Saturday Night Live. It was 
hilarious. Items discussed to add to the montage, which is 
basically Helmut going through the true pains (often 
exaggerated) of a rideshare driver. We all agreed that all of us 
should be in the back seat as extras. Lovince will dress in 
stereotypical Kenyan garb (Google Eddie Murphy Trading Places 
train scene), Moon will be the Red Neck Tex, Robert will be a 
stoner. We also discussed people making out in the back seat, a 
ton of young people piled in, a goat (don’t ask), people 
fighting, cocaine usage, a young person (like 3 year old) who 
gets in the car with his/her cell phone and tells Helmut, “Drive 
bitch” when he asks where the adults are, etc. We all need to 
bring our ideas to the next meeting and add the ones we want. 
 
 
 
 
 



Now onto the talent needed for the film. 
 
Helmut – the driver 
Laura – Helmut’s wife 
Clayton – Helmut’s friend 
Marcia – The single parent of the soccer kid. 
 
If we only find two actors, we may have to use Robert as Clayton 
and Gabbie (aged with makeup a little bit) to be Marcia. 
Everyone else can be friends, family and neighbors. Our 
imagination is the limit. A major contender for Helmut is Ludwig 
from “Laura’s Nightmare.” If it’s not him, then we can change 
the name to something more non-Austrian.  
 
We talked about equipment we still might need. A major 
discussion was about a stabilizer for any movement shots. We 
looked at a couple of models online but we are pretty thin on 
dinero. The decision was made to use the electronic gimble for a 
mobile phone that Moon bought on eBay. Lovince said we could 
definitely integrate iPhone 7 footage with the GH4 in post so 
this shouldn’t be a problem.  
 
Lights were talked about and we will either use a couple Moon 
has or rent/buy them from grippage. Moon has talked to Ryan 
about stands and tungstens. He should have a report by Tuesday. 
 
Next Malo Cinco meeting is next Tuesday immediately after 
school.  
 
 


